

Glenn Ferguson, Director Norwell Highway/Tree Department 345 Main Street, Norwell MA 02061

Office: 781-659-8042 Mobile: 617-645-7710

Email: glenn.ferguson@townofnorwell.net

December 6, 2021

Roberta Mahoney Norwell Zoning Department 345 Main Street Norwell, MA 02061

RE: 15 High Street Housing Project, Norwell, MA

Dear Ms. Mahoney,

Pursuant to your request and in review of the most recent plans for the 15 High Street Housing Project, it appears the developer and his/her engineer continues to show a planting scheme along the perimeter of the southern boundary in the existing drainage easement against my wishes. I oppose the planting scheme. Any planting in the existing drainage right-of-way will cause unnecessary cost to the Town to both maintain and eventually to replace the pipe. The Town recommends that the planting scheme be located either North or South, but outside of the existing easement, so that the Town can maintain full access to the easement.

Please do not hesitate to contact me at (781) 659-8042 should you have questions or require additional information.

Sincerely,

Glenn Ferguson, Director Norwell Highway Director

Cc: Peter Morin, Norwell Town Administrator Mary Hatcher, Norwell Highway Department